Board of Directors Meeting

 Community Center
Lincolnville, KS.

May 20, 2022---10:00 a.m.

Dinah Richmond, Chairman called the meeting to order with the flag salute and one verse of My Country Tis of Thee. Lanell Hett gave the Invocation. Barbara Craney, President of Lincolnville Seniors welcomed everyone.  There were no birthdays and one anniversary Aaron & Lanell Hett 37 Years for the month of May. Larry & Barbara Smith celebrated their 59th Anniversary in April but they were absent 
Dinah Richmond, Chairman asked for a motion to approve the April 15, 2022 minutes.    Pat K. Henderson made a motion to approve the minutes, Mary Rogers second, motion carried. 
Flo Rahn, Secretary/Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s Report checking account balance-$2423.41. 
Dinah Richmond, Chairman reported that Marion County is in need of another Board Member to serve on the NC-FH, Area Agency on Aging Board.  Dinah introduced and welcomed new SCMC Board Member Larry Smith to the Board and the SCMC Board introduced themselves to Larry.  
Business:  There were no Mill/Levy requests. Barbara Craney, Nominating, By-Laws Committee Chairman reported to the board that Ron Warkentin of Hillsboro volunteered to serve as a Board Member on the SCMC Board serving in the At-Large Area.  Pat K. Henderson made a motion to approve Ron Warkentin to serve on the SCMC Board in the At-Large Area, Larry Smith second, motion carried. Ron has also agreed to serve on the 
Transportation Committee.  

Gayla Ratzlaff, Coordinator was on vacation, Lanell Hett, Secretary/Transportation Coordinator gave Gayla’s report. Lanell began by thanking everyone who attended the surprise morning coffee that Gayla arranged for Lanell on May 3, 2022 for her 40th year of service working at the Marion County Dept. on Aging and the Senior Citizens of Marion County, Inc.  Lanell’s granddaughter Ava graduated from Preschool on Wednesday, May 18th.  Lanell handed out the Coordinator’s Correspondence which included the following information: Hillsboro Sr. Center will host the SCMC 62nd Annual Meeting on October 20, 2022.  The board needs to decide if they want to honor a group of people this year or have a speaker or music. The board discussed possible COVID restrictions happening this fall.  Comments were made on limiting the number of individuals attending and that it was nice having limited numbers last year.  Doug Taylor suggested honoring past and present Fire Chiefs. Lanell shared and read an article in the Marion County Record this past week about Derrick Doty of Manhattan who entertained the Tampa altar society with history, music and images. He played several old-time tunes on a violin. Following discussion, Larry Smith suggested the Department contact Derrick Doty to see if  he would be available to come to the annual meeting on October 20th and give a program.  It was the consensus of the rest the SCMC Board to proceed with Larry’s suggestion.  Tai Chi will be offered in the month of June at 8:00 a.m. every Thursday at Marion Central Park.  The class will be 30-45 minutes and no cost. There will be no commodities in June the next delivery will be July.  The 2022 Sunflower Fair is scheduled for September 20, 2022 at the Tony’s Pizza Event Center, Salina, Kansas. The theme this year is “Let the Sunshine In”.   Senior Centers will each nominate someone from their community for the Sensational Sunflower.  Bring your nomination to the SCMC June Board Meeting and the SCMC Board will select the Sensational Sunflower for Marion County who will be honored at the Sunflower Fair on September 20.   
Mary Rogers, ONE Committee Chairman had no report.
Pat K. Henderson, Health Service Providers Committee Chairman shared information on Sneaky Symptoms you must know that pop up for warning signs for the following serious illnesses:  Shingles, Age-related Macular Degeneration, Dementia and Chronic Kidney Disease.  

Mary Rogers, Senior Center Committee Chairman called roll:  Burns was absent.  Hillsboro had no report, Lincolnville is playing dominoes every Wednesday, Marion Myrta Billings, K-State Extension gave a presentation, Shari Johnson, St. Luke Hospital Wound Clinic gave a program and they will start having grilled hamburgers in May.  Peabody is having Chair Exercises twice a week, blood pressure checks, they watch a movie the last Wednesday of the month and celebrate birthday dinner.  Tampa was absent.  
Doug Taylor, Transportation Committee Chairman reported trips and mileage for the month of April.  The committee will be meeting in June.  
Barbara Craney, Nominating/By-Laws Committee Chairman reported Ron Warkentin of Hillsboro being approved to serve as SCMC Board Member in the At-Large Area in the Business portion at the beginning of the meeting.  
Barbara Smith, SHL Representative reported on the top National Issues:  Medicare, Social Security, Price of Prescription Drugs, Caregiving and Long Term Care.  SHL’s are pushing for KEPERS money to be put back, it’s funded 56%.  State of Kansas paid back 1.2 billion dollars and it’s now almost 80% funded.  Barbara said 70% of residents in Marion County are over 60.  
Dinah Richmond, NC-FH, AAA Board Member attended the 18 County Board Meeting at Maple Hill, which was close to Topeka.  Dinah reported that masks are no longer required at senior centers. The policy was dropped unless a reoccurrence happens then it will be reinstated again.  
Linda Semple, NC-FH, AAA Field Representative distributed the May 2022 Field Announcements. Linda said NC-FH, AAA is looking for SHICK Volunteers, they would like two volunteers in each County.  The Senior Fair is scheduled for September 20th in Salina.  They will not be asking senior centers to provide a centerpiece but to do a poster board of their senior center to display at the fair.  They are trying something different this year a memo will be sent out to senior centers that they will be closing Friendship Meal Nutrition Sites at senior centers on September 20th for the Senior Fair so that staff can attend.  They will be paid Holiday Pay and require them to attend.   
Meeting adjourned and the group enjoyed a delicious lunch served by the Lincolnville Seniors.
                                                                                        Flo Rahn, Secretary
8 Board Members and 4 others 

